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Pastor Wayne … For Your Consideration 
Christmas Day was just the beginning of a remarkable story of 

life and love.  Christmas isn’t over.  This new life invades, af-

fects, and inconveniences every single moment of every day for 

the foreseeable future.  For new parents it is a time of wonder 

and joy, of exhaustion and weariness, of hope and worry.  

It doesn’t take very long for parents and family to begin to pro-

ject what this newborn’s life might hold.  Will s/he be a world 

leader, parent, sports star, look like me, scientist, happy, heart-

broken, filled with wonder, amazing, caring?  We parents won-

der, speculate and project.  

So let’s do that—let’s wonder, speculate and project—about  

St. John’s Lutheran Church.  This congregation is experiencing a 

new birth.  In this time of transition we are becoming something 

new.  Oh we are certainly shaped by the history from which we 

come, and at the same time we are the promise of something 

new.  What might this “new” life hold?  What do you “see” in 

your mind’s eye?  What do you think God is reshaping us to do? 

Seriously, I want to hear from you.  Drop me a note, text, email, 

phone call—whatever, and share with me what YOU see.  God 

speaks in mysterious ways, and you might just be God’s voice in 

this place. 
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PLEASE NOTE:  At the recommendation of our Bishop, the 

Governor, and our parishioner who is an epidemiologist,  

St. John’s building is closed.  All services are online only and 

available on our YouTube page.  You can find each week’s 

service by going directly to YouTube, or you can watch for the 

link to be posted on Facebook, Instagram or Twitter (all of 

those links are at the top left side of our website http://

stjohnluthphoenixville.org/). 

No one should be in the building except staff, our recording 

team, and those 12-step members who feel they must meet 

in person.  Thank you for helping to keep us all healthy! 

We ask that you continue to pray for and keep in touch with 

your friends at St. John’s, especially those without access to 

YouTube.  Also continue to pray for all healthcare workers and 

government agencies that are helping the world navigate this 

crisis.  If you have any needs, please don’t hesitate to contact 

us. 

An oasis in a troubled world 

Where one can rest contemplate 

Peace flows here no worldly clamor intrudes 

Here on a hill flows a peace 

Shared by all come stay a while 

Sit or walk in quietness 

Here beside each God walks 

Listen listen as a song 

Drifts o’er 

Listen listen to God’s song sung to all what’er 

Their faith may be 

Margaret Walker 

http://stjohnluthphoenixville.org/
http://stjohnluthphoenixville.org/
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A Hymn for the New Year 
Little did Martin Luther know in 1534 when he wrote the words for his 

beloved Christmas Carol Vom Himmel Hoch (From Heaven Above) how 

poignant they would be today.  Most likely it was written for his family’s 

Christmas Eve devotions.  Luther intended stanzas 1-7 be sung by a 

man dressed as an angel and stanzas 8-15 by children.  Luther later 

composed the melody we associate with the text in 1539. 

The angel portrayal is very evident in 1-3: 

From heav’n above to earth I come, to bear good news to ev’ry home! 

Glad tidings of great joy I bring to all the world and gladly sing: 

To you this night is born a child of Mary, chosen virgin mild; 

This newborn child of lowly birth shall be the joy of all the earth. 

This is the Christ, God’s Son most high, who hears your sad and bitter cry, 

Who will himself your Savior be and from all sin will set you free. 

The two closing stanzas proclaim the joy of His birth and turn us to a new year:  

My heart for very joy now leaps; my voice no longer silence keeps; 

I too must sing with joyful tongue the sweetest ancient cradle song. 

“Glory to God in highest heav’n, who unto us the Son has Giv’n.” 

With angels sing in pious mirth a glad new year to all the earth. 

Right now we can’t be together to sing with the angels.  The joy of a glad new year to all the earth is needed more 

than ever. 

. 

Tom Snyder 

Director of Music           Text ©1978 Lutheran Book of Worship, admin. Augsburg Fortress 

Dear Friends at St. John’s: 

Your kindness is changing lives!  Thank you for your 

generous donation of $25.  Your contribution makes it 

possible for us to continue to provide free childcare 

and support so that our young mothers can achieve 

their educational goals and make a better life for their 

family.  As Mom’s House does not receive any govern-

ment funding, we could not continue our mission with-

out the support and generosity of people like you.  

Please accept our heartfelt gratitude. 

Sincerely, 

Wendy J. McKeon, Executive 

Director on behalf of the moms, 

staff, volunteers and children of 

Mom’s House 

Reports for Annual Meeting 

Our annual meeting is scheduled for Sunday, February 

28, 2021.  Please send all committee reports to our 

Parish Administrator, Sonya Sowards, by Monday, Feb-

ruary 15th so they can be included in our Annual Re-

port and plan to attend the meeting (probably virtual-

ly).  Thank you! 

Nativity Set Refreshed 
Thank you to Barb Rambo and Bobbi Riley for touch-

ing up the paint and doing minor repairs on our  

Nativity set in the weeks before Christmas.  Barb's 

artistic talent and Bobbi's eagle eye for details have 

restored the animals and figurines to near perfect 

condition.  Thank you so much! 

Poinsettia Pick-Up 
If you sponsored a 

poinsettia or two and 

would like to pick it/

them up to enjoy 

throughout the winter, 

plan to come to the 

circle drive on Sunday, 

January 3rd between 

11:30 a.m. and 12:30 

p.m.  We will be busy 

undecorating the sanc-

tuary, but will be avail-

able to distribute the plants---just honk your horn or 

step inside for a minute.  If that date is not good for 

you, contact Jean Herbranson at deherb@juno.com to 

make other arrangements. 

mailto:deherb@juno.com
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From the Director of Children, Youth, and Family Ministries: 
Happy New Year!  Happy 2021! 

I think most of us are wise enough to realize that the flip of the calendar year doesn’t miraculously make the old year’s prob-

lems disappear.  So how can we deal with the stuff of 2020 in 2021? 

The traditional way is by setting New Year’s resolutions and making goals for the year.  Figure out what you want to do and 

make a list of steps to see it accomplished.  Most people think about ideas related to their health, jobs, finances, and lifestyle.  

But how about goals for your spiritual and church life this year?  Or your kids’ lives?  In Baptism our parents and later we our-

selves at Confirmation make a promise to:  care for others and the world, work for justice and peace, share the good news of 

Jesus by our words and actions, know the Lord’s Prayer, the Ten Commandments, and the Apostles’ Creed, have a Bible and 

read it, and learn to trust God.  How are you doing with these promises?  How did you do with trusting God to see you through 

the pandemic?  There are so many things you can do for your spiritual life this year regarding these promises.  You could re-

solve to attend virtual or in-person worship weekly as a family, read the Bible or a children’s Bible once a week and talk about 

what was read, or work on memorizing the Lord’s Prayer together.  If you aren’t sure where to begin, just ask.   

The non-traditional way of dealing with the old year’s problems is by changing your mindset—meaning change how you look at 

the world around you.  But just like New Year’s resolutions, it’s easier said than done.  You have to train your brain to look for 

the positives of life instead of jumping to find the negatives.  The place to start is with God by asking him to help you think 

differently.  After that you could start a gratitude journal, read a book on the topic of mindset, or using a devotional that focus-

ses on trusting God, faith, gratitude, or attitude.  Worshipping each week is a great way to get that reminder each week of 

God’s presence in your life.  If you are musically inclined like me, consider memorizing the hymn “It Is Well with My Soul.” 

Whichever route you choose to deal with 2020s leftovers, just remember what Mary said in the Children’s Christmas Eve ser-

vice “God will be with us each step of the way.” 

Jennifer Wentworth 
Director of Children, Youth, and Family Ministries 

 

Who’s Ready for ASP? 
We are gathering volunteers for the Appalachian Service Project in the 

summer.  We are planning as if ASP will be running for summer 2021.  

All high schoolers and adults are welcome to participate in this life-

changing time of service in the Appalachian Mountains.  Please email 

Jen Wentworth (wentworthj@stjohnphoenixville.org) if you are interested. 

Save Your Cans 

The St. John's youth are collecting aluminum beverage cans as a fund-

raiser to help with the costs of our mission trips.  Please bag your cans 

and drop them off in Kley Hall.  Thank you!! 

We are reorganizing the St. John’s prayer chain.  If you are willing to participate please contact Sonya Sowards or 

Linda Landis.  Let us know if you prefer a phone call or email as both will be available. 

A big shout of THANK YOU to those who 

made the children’s Christmas Eve Service 

possible.  Thank you to Dale Herbranson 

for putting the audio recording and visuals 

together, to John Quinn for the music, to 

Pastor Shelor and Tom Snyder for their 

voices, and to Sonya Sowards for putting 

the final bulletin together.  A big thank you 

to the children who read:  Kaitlyn and 

Mark Blattner, Avery and Emerson Carr, 

and Brett and Claire Gallagher.   

Save the date 

January 31st at 3:30 p.m. 
Our 2nd Annual Cook-Off is on hold till 

2022, but in its place is a chance to 

whip up a tasty dish.  Join us for a live 

cooking class on Zoom.  You can cook 

along with a member of St. John’s as 

they share their family favorite recipe 

with you.  Stay tune for more details as 

we are in the hunt for our resident 

chef/baker. 

mailto:wentworthj@stjohnphoenixville.org
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Did you know?  Many employers offer the ability 

to have your donations deducted from your paycheck 

and then forward those donations on to us.  Some, 

such as Vanguard, offer a generous match so that 

your donation has the potential of a nice increase.  

Contact your Human Resources Department to see if 

this is a possibility for you.  

Donating Stock to St. John’s 
One of the many ways to financially support St. John’s 

is through the donation of stock.  Donating appreciat-

ed stock will benefit the church and provide a poten-

tial tax benefit to the donor.  For stock that has been 

held for more than a year and has appreciated in val-

ue, one can take a charitable deduction based on the 

stock's fair market value on the day of donation.  Ad-

ditionally, making such a donation will avoid capital 

gains taxes on the increased value of the stock. 

If interested in donating stock to St. John’s, contact 

our Church Treasurer, Shirley Platzer, at (484) 938-

7763. 

Live Generously 
If you are a member of Thrivent, you are eligible to apply 

for two Action Team Grants each year to benefit your 

church.  Please contact your Thrivent representative if 

you would like to apply for an Action Team Grant in the 

coming year. You can learn more about Thrivent 

at www.thrivent.com. 

Amazon Smile 
Did you know that Amazon will donate to St. John's on 

your behalf?  Simply log-in to Amazon using https://

smile.amazon.com and choose St. John's from the list 

of charities you support (make sure you choose 

St. Johns (no apostrophe) Lutheran Church in Phoe-

nixville).  Amazon will send 0.5% of your purchase to St. 

John's every time you shop eligible items! 

People of God Involved in God’s Work 
January Sunday Staffing 

Altar Guild 

  3 Nancy Cressman & Janet Ertell 

10 Donna Anderson & Cathy Garrett 

17 Jean Herbranson 

24 Betty Hans & Jean Herbranson 

31 Jean Herbranson 

Communion Assistant/Lector 

  3 Erica Lucas 

10 Teresa Olsen 

17 Nancy Cressman 

24 Walt Deichmann 

31 Bill/Sue Starling 

Counters 

  3 Stephen & Jen Drewes 

10 Jack & Janet Ertell 

17 Jack & Janet Ertell 

24 Jack & Janet Ertell (lock-up) 

31 Jack & Janet Ertell, Mary Heister, Shirley Platzer 

Communion Records 
We need your help.  At St. John’s, having communed is 

usually recorded on our Yellow Communion Card; how-

ever, due to the pandemic, we are currently not provid-

ing the YCC.  Our constitution states a member must 

have communed and contributed in this or the previ-

ous year to be a voting member.  Please contact Sonya 

Sowards at office@stjohnphoenixville.org or (610) 933-

3947 ext. 2 to share with her the date on which you 

communed.  Thank you! 

Budget Actual Budget Actual

Income:

Envelope Giving 32,223$     27,048$     354,461$          292,048$   

Other Income 3,987         1,394         43,854              43,217       

Total Income 36,210$     28,442$     398,315$          335,265$   

Expenses 37,235$     34,046$     409,586$          369,102$   

Income (Deficit) (1,025)$      (5,604)$      (11,271)$           (33,838)$    

Note:  This report does not include the funds from the Paycheck Protection Loan received in May.

Monthly Year-to-Date

Summary Financial Report as of November 30, 2020

http://www.thrivent.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YmuQzjNyFy95OsU2e2ZiU9aPnG00PBQ-X-1kT3-MxCjKJOtJpFOTIXFyxf1PV7lq0-0uygzujfhlZAIFpq1RwOhWwY2pyWJ6aYJ99PHmC7PZniH5l8EIFHuVOom0Ybtgu-LEukqw8Fe2Z-6X4KIk9LZyZiXRSLZ5kcizU2tSLwY=&c=mvlqGQONmYnKuTaMDjoO6uXu2Suzcmn-pK6C0VK2Ac2olRiIpQRVB
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YmuQzjNyFy95OsU2e2ZiU9aPnG00PBQ-X-1kT3-MxCjKJOtJpFOTIXFyxf1PV7lq0-0uygzujfhlZAIFpq1RwOhWwY2pyWJ6aYJ99PHmC7PZniH5l8EIFHuVOom0Ybtgu-LEukqw8Fe2Z-6X4KIk9LZyZiXRSLZ5kcizU2tSLwY=&c=mvlqGQONmYnKuTaMDjoO6uXu2Suzcmn-pK6C0VK2Ac2olRiIpQRVB
mailto:office@stjohnphoenixville.org
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CHURCH STAFF 

 

Interim Lead Pastor: 

The Rev. Wayne R. Shelor 

Pastoral Associate: 

The Rev. Thomas Kochenderfer, Jr. 

Director of Music: 

F. Thomas Snyder III 

Organist & Pianist: 

John A. Quinn III 

Director of Children, 

Youth & Family Ministries: 

Jennifer A. Wentworth 

Parish Administrator: 

Sonya K. Sowards 

Sexton: 

Mark Yanchek, Jr. 

Nursery Coordinator: 

Arlene Hudak 

 

 

CHURCH COUNCIL 

 

President: 

Mitch Reading 

Vice President: 

Dale Herbranson 

Secretary: 

Bobbi Riley 

Treasurer: 

Shirley Platzer 

Assistant Treasurer: 

Rose Gatlos 

Financial Recording Secretary: 

Mary Heiser 

Fund 3 Secretary: 

Kevin Gallagher 
Executive Committee: 

Dick Kunsch 

Stephen Drewes 

Bobbi Riley 

 

Other Members of Church Council: 

Sandra Zimmermann 

Brian Greenwald 

Donna Searchfield 

Kelly Gallagher 

Janet Gerner 

Don Titus 

Pam Naylor 

 

 

 

Stephen Ministry Leaders: 

Linda Landis — (610) 933-9544  

Lee Dalasio — (610) 454-9884 

 

 

COMMITTEES 

 

Columbarium: 

Bill Starling, Chair 

Sandra Zimmermann, Council Rep. 

 

Electronics: 

William Schoellkopf, Chair 

Dale Herbranson, Council Rep. 

 

Executive: 

Dale Herbranson, Chair 

 

Faith Formation: 

Mark Gerner & Teresa Olsen, Co-Chairs 

Kelly Gallagher & Sandra Zimmermann 

Council Reps. 

 

Fellowship: 
Sandra Zimmermann, Chair 

Pam Naylor, Council Rep. 

 

Finance: 

Jack Ertell, Chair 

Don Titus & Stephen Drewes 

Council Reps. 

 

Property: 

Rick Kramer, Chair 

Bobbi Riley, Council Rep. 

 

Social Ministry: 

Debbe Welsh, Chair 

Janet Gerner, Council Rep. 

 

Stewardship: 

Mike Kahl, Chair 

Dick Kunsch, Council Rep. 

 

Welcoming Team: 

Cathy Kahl, Chair 

Donna Searchfield, Council Rep. 

 

Worship and Music: 

Jean Herbranson, Chair 

Brian Greenwald, Council Rep. 

 

Office Assistants: 

June Henzie 

Kay Mann 

Joan Carl 

Pat Renninger 

 

The Circle Editor: 

Sonya K. Sowards 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Change in Contact Information 

 

Ed and Pam Naylor 

6076 Houdek Avenue 

The Villages, FL  32163-5320 

 

Joan Benne 

250 N. Main Street, Apt. 450 

Spring City, PA  19475 

(484) 791-3929 

 

Pastoral Acts 

 

Funeral 

Thomas F. Rogers, Jr. 

December 10, 2020 

 

 

Photo Credits:  Annie Spratt, Raimond 

Klavins, Jeff Sheldon & Davies Designs 

Studio on Unsplash 

 

We continue to follow the guidelines 

issued by the Governor of Pennsylva-

nia to combat COVID-19.  Please 

wear a mask when interacting with 

others in the building.  Thank you for 

keeping us all healthy! 

https://unsplash.com/@anniespratt?utm_source=unsplash&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=creditCopyText
https://unsplash.com/@raimondklavins?utm_source=unsplash&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=creditCopyText
https://unsplash.com/@raimondklavins?utm_source=unsplash&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=creditCopyText
https://unsplash.com/@ugmonk?utm_source=unsplash&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=creditCopyText
https://unsplash.com/@davies_designs?utm_source=unsplash&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=creditCopyText
https://unsplash.com/@davies_designs?utm_source=unsplash&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=creditCopyText
https://unsplash.com/s/photos/january?utm_source=unsplash&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=creditCopyText


 

 

St. John’s Evangelical Lutheran Church 

355 St. John’s Circle 

Phoenixville, PA  19460-2582 

ST. JOHN’S EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH 

355 St. John’s Circle 

Phoenixville, PA  19460-2582 

(610) 933-3947 

www.stjohnluthphoenixville.org 

E-mail: office@stjohnphoenixville.org 

office hours 9-3 M,T,Th & 9-12 W,F (barring exceptions) 

please call for appointments with staff members 

A Caring, Sharing, Growing Congregation of the ELCA 

Participating in Stephen Ministry 

THE CIRCLE 

Worship Schedule 
 

Saturdays 

5 p.m. Evening Light with Holy Communion 
 

Sundays 

10:15 a.m. Holy Communion 

(fall, winter and spring) 

9:00 a.m. Holy Communion 

(Memorial Day through Labor Day) 

 

2021 


